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 MAINE AFFORDABLE HOUSING COALITION



s
exp
Joint Standing Committee on Appropriations and Financial Affairs


Testimony of Laura Mitchell, Executive Director, Maine Affordable Housing Coalition, 4.9.25


in favor of LD690 - An Act to Authorize a General Fund Bond Issue to Provide Funding for Affordable and Low-income Housing Programs - Sen. Teresa Pierce





Good morning, Senator Rotundo, Representative Gattine, and members of the Joint Standing Committee on Appropriations and Financial Affairs. I’m Laura Mitchell, on behalf of the Maine Affordable Housing Coalition, a nonprofit with 140 member businesses and more than 500 individual members, please support LD690, a bond to build affordable housing. 





We also testified in favor of LD483 right before this, so I won’t repeat that. 





As you evaluate these housing bonds, its important to put them in context of the comprehensive slate of housing bills in front of this legislature. This is a watershed session for addressing Maine’s housing affordability challenges. Many of these bills are guided by the 2025 HR&A Housing Road Map that prioritizes deregulation, efficiency, and fiscal responsibility in the local and state process for land use, environmental review, permitting, building code, code enforcement, funding, and much more. We must cut the red tape to reduce the cost of housing and we are actively working on that. 





This deregulation will reduce the cost of all housing in Maine, but we can’t leave behind people that have the lowest-incomes in Maine. That’s where these bond bills come into play.





Having a full-time job doesn’t guarantee housing affordability in Maine. Making $50,000 a year doesn’t mean you can afford an apartment or purchase a home in Maine anymore. Maine has a 12.5% poverty rate. These residents can’t access housing without affordability subsidies like this bond will provide. Wait lists for affordable senior housing range from 7 years in Bangor to up to 13 years in southern parts of the state.





With the explosive rise in housing costs Maine (and the nation) has seen in the last few years, our most vital workforce – teachers, child care workers, medical assistants, restaurant workers, EMS workers and more - can no longer afford housing and the programs these bonds would support such as the affordable home ownership program and rural affordable rental program that will otherwise END without this bond.





Bonding for affordable housing pays it forward for future generations because affordable housing investments are long-term assets that will benefit communities and families for many years. Bonding ensures that future generations of residents and taxpayers contribute to the costs, rather than placing the full burden on Maine’s current residents. This is especially important because affordable housing provides lasting benefits like community stability and economic growth.





Please support bonding for affordable housing in Maine.
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